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 Welcome to our Summer Newsletter 
At our Annual Meeting of the Council , the following 
elections took place: 

Chairman—Cllr Miss Angelina Marriott, 
Vice Chairman D. Elwell 

Cllrs D. Jeffery,  J Chaffin, E Smith, D Borg,  
Mrs Stevenson, D East,  Mrs L Campbell– Daley,  
I Kenlin, P White and fK Ager and D. Gatehouse. 

Cllr Miss Angelina Marriott thanked Cllr Borg for his input 
over the last year, also thanked the other Councillors for 
all their work as well the Clerk and her team, 
Attached is our Annual Report for 2017/2018, including 
our Income and Expenditure Statement. 
Rose Garden -We have carried out  a lot of work in the 
Rose Garden  which will be completed by the end of this 
month, this will include moving a bench and installing 
another one, defining a bed and putting an old rowing boat 
on the current concrete plinth which will be filled with 
flowers, also rose bushes will be added.  
Recreation Ground -  Sadly the new play boat has been 
vandalised, one port hole smashed beyond repair and flag 
ripped off, these acts are  really unacceptable.  
Best Frontage and Allotment Competitions Again this 
year we will be running two competitions, Best Frontage, 
which will see Councillors short listing properties around 
the village to be considered as the winner.  The Allotment 
Competition will be judged at the beginning of July, a 
shortlist has already been decided.   
Parcels for the Elderly (80+) The Parish Council sent out 
over 180 parcels last year which were greatly received If 
you  or you know anyone that turns 80 this year or who 
didn’t receive a parcel then please contact us.  
Pooles Lane car park Toilet  The new toilet is now 
installed and up and running 7 days a week 8am-8pm.  
HARP (Helping Southend’s Homeless) Any non –
perishable donations can be put in the Parish Office 
collection box. Charity Info http://www.harpsouthend.co.uk 
Street Lights—Please report to the Clerk defective lights. 
Highway Issues Essex County Council on 0845 603 
7631   
Out of Hours Emergencies  01268 527317 
 

Malyons Farm Development The Reserve Matters 
which is the second part of the planning application 
which looks at the details of layout, design and 
landscaping is we understand being heard at the 
District Council Development Committee meeting on 
Thursday 28th June 2018.  

Community Special Constables Vacancies 
We will be funding three positions which are currently 
vacant, if interested visit: https://www.essex.police.uk/
join-the-police/special-constabulary/ 

Crime Stoppers—0800 555 111— Call 
anonymously about crime / anti social behavior.  
Kendal Park Nature Reserve 
A big thank you to 1st Hullbridge Scout Group for their  
hard work making bird and bat boxes for the Nature 
Reserve. This was part of their World Challenge 
Badges. We hope these will help encourage more 
wildlife into the Reserve.  

Wheelchair Loan—Short Term   provided free,  
please contact  the Parish Council Office. 
Rochford District Council—01702 546366 
Citizens Advice Bureau -0344 477 0808, Mon to Fri 
9.30-4pm  www.citizensadvicerochford.org.uk  
Heart Watch First Responders —Volunteers 
required. If called + dark  please light up your location. 

Visit our Website -http://www.hullbridgepc.co.uk/ 

Facebook—https://www.facebook.com/Hullbridge-Parish-
Council-1544215995841235/ 



 
Allot-
ments - 
we manage 
135 plots 
at the Low-
er Road 
Site & 
maintain 
the general 
areas/
Boundaries  

Play ar-
eas - we 
maintain 
the Green 
Gym  

Funding 
– we apply 
for funding 
also self-
fund addi-
tional facili-
ties / Ser-
vices for 
the Com-
munity.  

Rec 
Ground - 
Toilets, we 
pay for 
them to be 
opened/
shut and 
cleaned.  

Car 
parks - we 
maintain, 
pay rates/
lights and 
keep Pooles 
Lane car 
park “Free” 
to the pub-
lic.  

Street 
Lights - we 
maintain 
and pay the 
electricity 
for all the 
Street 
Lights in un
-adopted 
Roads.  

Public 
Footpaths 
- we main-
tain some 
of the foot-
paths (FP 
5 / FP 12 
and Su-
zanne’s 
Field)-(see 
our website 
for further 
details). 
We have 
just 
launched a 

 

 


